## CITY OF BALTIMORE

STEPHANIE RAWLINGS-BLAKE, Mayor



## DEPARTMENT OF LAW

GEORGE A. NILSON, City Solicitor 101 City Hall Baltimore, Maryland 21202

May 4, 2011

The Honorable President and Members of the Baltimore City Council c/o Karen Randle, Executive Secretary Room 409, City Hall 100 N. Holliday Street Baltimore, Maryland 21202

> Re: City Council Bill 11-0688 - City Property - Renaming Lehigh and Gough Park to Gloria Hertzfelt Playground

Dear President and City Council Members:

The Law Department has reviewed City Council Bill 11-0688, which would rename Lehigh and Gough Park to Gloria Hertzfelt Playground. The bill is consistent with § 20-2 of Article 5 of the City Code, which provides that "City property shall be named or renamed by an ordinance of the Mayor and City Council."

Accordingly, the Law Department would approve Council Bill 11-0688 for form and legal sufficiency.

Very truly yours,

Ashlea H. Brown Special Assistant Solicitor

George Nilson, City Solicitor cc: Angela C. Gibson, Mayor's Legislative Liaison Elena R. DiPietro, Chief Solicitor Hilary Ruley, Assistant Solicitor Victor Tervala, Assistant Solicitor

